WESTERN WI HEALTHCARE EMERGNCY READINESS COALITION
REGIONAL MEETING
April 1, 2021
GoToMeeting
1:30 – 3:30
1. Introductions: Meeting called to order by James and in the essence of time please email Bill that you are online for attendance purposes.  
2. Attendees via Online: Dan Henderson – Black River Memorial Hospital, Kevin Rindy – La Crosse County EM, James Newlun – Tomah  Health (HERC Chair), Bob Ritger – Consultant, Paul Albrecht – Mayo Health System La Crosse, Tom Wright – Gundersen Health System La Crosse, Mike Foster – Arcadia Ambulance/WISCOM SEM, Kristina Page – Jackson  County EM, Larry Pupp – Bethany St. Joseph Care Center, Chris Eberlein Gundersen La Crosse Western HERC Medical Advisor, Tom Wright – Gundersen – La Crosse, Greg Breen – Region 4 SWRTAC, Adam Robarge – Tomah Area Ambulance, Kathy Rumsey – Jackson County PH, Pat Corran – La Crosse FD, Lisa Herritz – Ho-Chunk Public Health, Jessica Lake – FBI, Tim Werstein– Fort McCoy EM, Brenda Lutz-Hanson – La Crosse County Public Health and Bill Klemp – Western WI HERC Coordinator. Aaron Hammer – Gundersen St. Joseph, Hillsboro, Peter Ziegler, 

Havenwood of Onalaska, Lewis Evans – Ft McCoy Plans & Ops Branch Chief, Stacy Kopp – Grand View Care Center, Adam Robarge– Tomah Area Ambulance, Bruce Fuerbringer – Buffalo County EM, Jennifer Mullin – La Crosse County PH / Coalition Fiscal Agent, Stephanie Kopp – Gundersen Tri County Hospital
3. Review of previous meeting minutes: Link to Previous Minutes: https://www.wheppwesternhcc.org/resources 
Chris Eberlein with motion to approve the minutes, Kristina Page seconded.  No one opposed
4. Election of a Hospital Representative for the Board of Directors – James Newlun No nominations were heard or action taken on this position, this will be taken up at the next coalition meeting on June 3rd. 
Virus Variants – Tom Haupt (DHS respiratory epidemiologist) Virus variant updates – So far, we’ve had the lowest and mildest flu season ever, making it difficult to determine flu strains.  Lots of news, rumors, gossip, and myths that variants are out there so why bother with getting vaccinated.  RNA viruses are subject to mutations.  There are countless numbers you haven’t even heard of.  Why – RNA viruses are constantly changing and one step ahead of us – just like influenza.  They’re intelligent viruses.  There’s variants of interest and concern – variants of concern include the UK, South African, and Brazil variants.  We also have the west coast California strain which is moving eastward and becoming more predominant.  Genome sequencing, basically taking apart the virus to look at the proteins. Criteria for a variant to become a concerning variant is looking at travel, esp. international travel, number of tests that are positive and proteins or spike proteins (protein that allows virus to penetrate cells). DHS is working with the CDC to get information coordinated between the federal government and the states.  As far as Wisconsin variants, the highest is the California strain, then UK strain.   Ramifications of variants are increased transmissibility and might have implications for the body’s response.  There’s an upcoming plan to release information related to strains by HERC region.  This should be available by next week Friday on the DHS website.  How well are vaccines covering against the variants?  We’re confident there will be some level of protection.  Some protection is better than none.  65-70 percent vaccinated will give us good herd immunity.  We’re at approx. 20%.  Still don’t have enough supply to meet demand.          
5. Region 4 Coordinator Update: Bill Klemp

a.  Joint coalition and RTAC meeting June 3 at Gundersen Health System in La Crosse Rasmus Center will be a hybrid meeting, both in-person or WebEx.

b.  Discuss and review Patriot Exercise – See PPT Presentation. The HERC will be participating in the exercise this summer.  The actual exercise date is 6/15/2021.  Trusted agents from each hospital will have a behind the scenes look at what’s going on during planning.  Hospitals should complete the spreadsheet Bill sent out with their patient details.  Note-patients will need to be packaged back up for transport back to Volk Field.  Hospitals should consider how long they want to have their patients in-house during the exercise.  Aero liaison(?) teams may potentially help to pack up patients and reach out to military for pick up/evacuation from hospitals.    

c.  Review/Discuss Response Plan Update – Out for review May 7 – please take a few moments to look it over and provide edits and updates.  Bill will compile the data and present it at the next coalition meeting in June.

d. Redundant Comms Test #2 May 26 – Amateur radio for hospitals.  Will happen later in the evening.  Participants should reach out to contacts from the last exercise for support.  

e. Review comms plan and provide edits.  Will need to gather acknowledgement signatures when complete. 

f. WISCOM radio – Mike Foster, new radio installed at Tomah VA.  DHS has enough type 1 radios if any hospital wants theirs replaced.  Hospitals, please send Mike your POC info so he can update his contacts and send end user agreement to be re-signed.    Mike’s email - Fostermd2013@gmail.com 
g. Vote on HVA approval, annual review dated today 4/1/21 – Group from Region 4 worked on this.  Tom Wright moved to approve; Paul Albrecht seconded. No one opposed.  Bill Klemp – a new format for the HVA was submitted and Bill is looking it over.  We might consider it for future use.  

6. PPE Working Group – James Newlun

Current Inventory – Ordering Nitrile gloves, half face respirators.   Another order of nitrile glove is coming in the end of next week.  Lisa Macdonald is helping to collect supplies.  The WHA inquired about the stockpile and protocols – security, collecting, etc.  The State may also want to have a stockpile.  We have $75,000 to work with for covid.  Have not heard if funding has been extended or allowing carryover.  Bob Ritger – gloves coming in, poly gowns ordered, and disaster pouches.  Kristina Page – Jackson County is in process of liquidating their stockpile and opening it up to other counties that may want some of these supplies.  

7. Incorporation Process & By-Laws Updates – James Newlun 

Policies and procedures - Information sent to IRS. Policies and procedures in progress and putting things together to present to the executive board.  We are recognized as an entity at the state (Nonprofit).  We’re making progress and should be ready for next fiscal year transition piece.   
8. Budget Update & Budget Processes – James, Jennifer

A. Review budget – See slides from Jennifer.  $231,000 left to spend.  Expenses so far are routine.  Spent some money on an ultra-cold freezer.  Still have Ebola carry forward.  Bill Klemp - HICS training completed and bill should be coming. The money we didn’t spend must be spent by 6/30/2021 or we lose it.  James wants ideas for funding and projects (training, equipment, etc.)  May have entities apply for the money.  Gary from Crossing Rivers mentioned decon supplies, a lot of the equipment we have is outdated.  Look at ongoing funding for these things instead of one-time purchase.  Bob Ritger – when decon supplies were initially purchased the HERC would do initial purchase then hospitals would maintain them as at that time we didn’t know if funding would be available.  Todd La Crosse fire – working on STB campaign with schools and kits for schools.  Chris Eberlein mentioned patient tracking supplies.  James – looking at patient bands right now.  No cost for software.  Wondering about any type of special scanner that many be needed and consider how tech outdates.  James asked about focusing on triage training.  Bill K – flexible stretchers/vests for LTC.  Larry Pup – vests for evacuation were purchased and distributed thru local LTC groups.  Could use more.  Some didn’t get as many as they would have liked.  Bill – pink vests for LTC evacuation – pink is known for LTC residents.  Submit your ideas and James will discuss with the executive board on how to best use our money.  Bill Klemp – if sending an idea to Bill – give specifics like quantity, etc.                

B. Discuss the development of a purchase request document (projects, training, etc)

C. Vote on Mayo funding request – La Crosse and Sparta requesting money for DECON supplies (see proposal).  Questions about availability of the equip they’re asking for.  Clarify this is for hazmat DECON vs medical PAPRs.  Total project $13,702.64.  Do we all use this equip and should we standardize as a region?  Mayo is currently using what they’ve received in past from the HERC.  Bob Ritger had questions about batteries and butyl head covers.  Should this equipment be a request for the region?  Bob asking about contributing a percentage for each hospital, Kristina – prior to pandemic we were working on a strategic plan, standards for each hospital, what needed to be funded, minimum standards, priorities, we should revisit that whole concept.  James – asking for ideas that are preparedness related and then we get one and then we don’t support it, but we need to spend the funds.  Kristina – doesn’t disagree if no other ideas just want to bring up strategic plan.  James agrees.  James- how many different bids did Mayo get for the project?  Paul- This was just a quick search.  Kristina Page motions to support up to $10,000 for this project with 3 quotes.  Aaron hammer seconds.  Any opposed - no.  If any other regional site would also like to do this the region would cover a portion of the cost and apply for the funding.  James – will discuss and review at next executive board mtg.    

D. Vote on funding STB Kits up to $10k – Dr Eberlein – La Crosse Fire wants to purchase STB kits for the schools.  They’ll handle training.  Looking at 150 kits $45-65 per kit for regional schools then a train the trainer.  Pat with La Crosse fire – part of 5-year strategic goals working with school district.  Talking with health educators and safety officers and doing training with them.  Have a video prepared to give to educators.  Just need the funding.  Brenda Lutz Hanson wondering about additional training costs for travel, training etc.  Brenda - Do we need another committee or workgroup?  James - How does this align with current workplan?  James – is La Crosse fire ready to go with this?  La Crosse fire – yes.  Stipulation for Pat Corran to work with workgroup on rollout. Motion for $10,000 by Dr. Eberlein and Brenda Hanson’s seconds.  No one opposed.   Will double check that it falls in line with our workplan.  La Crosse fire to hold off on purchases for now until given the go ahead.         

9. PIO Opportunities for the HERC – no updates currently.  

· Current

· Future

10. New Business – 
11. Adjourn. Motion to adjourn by Kristina Page seconded by Aaron Hammer, motion approved.  Meeting adjourned at 3:00. Meeting adjourned and transitioned into the regional public health strategy planning meeting. 

Join from the meeting link:

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/705667165  

United States: 1 (872) 240-3212

Access Code: 705-667-165
Next coalition meeting June 3, 2021 8:00-12:00; In Person & Online Remote Option, Rasmus Center at Gundersen Health System in La Crosse 

Regional Vaccine Meetings will be held every Monday from 3:00-4:00 via GoToMeeting  
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